

N. 08/06

Dear Mr. Bendell:

I acknowledge receipt of your letter of the last 28th of February in which you informed me about your concerns regarding the Society of St. John and its presence in Paraguay.

I can assure you that the two priests of the Society of St. John who were temporarily in the Diocese of Ciudad del Este have been sent away in the last weeks by Bishop Rogelio Livieres, and it seems that it does not remain any trace of this Society in Paraguay.

Sincerely Yours in Christ

+ Orlando Antonini Apostolic Nuncio